

## St Mary's Catholic Primary School

Headteacher: Mrs Helen Armstrong Diocese of Plymouth

13th March 2020

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## This week

**Literacy:** The children will continue focusing on a new story- `How to wash a woolly mammoth`. This is an instructional text and we will be looking at sentence openers, such as `first, next, after that and finally`. You could enhance your child's learning through looking and following different instructions, for example baking cakes. The children will be performing the story and drawing story maps.

**Mathematics:** The focus this week will be subtracting within 20. The children have been learning how to count back from 20. For example, 18-6, and 16-8. It would be beneficial if you could practise subtracting at home. They will be reviewing addition and subtraction within 20.

They will need to learn how to spell numbers in words.

They will focus on arithmetic skills.

**RE:** We are looking at different ways that we can play, such as through dance and singing. Next week the children will be exploring how Jesus wants us to be close to Him, through their behaviour and drama. **Topic:** We will be learning about fossils and Mary Anning.

## Reminders

There will be a change in the timetable and as of Monday, P.E. will be on a Monday for 1E, Tuesday for both classes and Wednesday for 1L. Please ensure that your child has their P.E. kit in school. As per the school policy, please ensure that earring's are removed for PE.

## <u>Homework</u>

Please read every day.

Maths- design a poster to show all the number bonds to 10 or 20. Be as creative as you wish!!!

We thank you for your support,

Mrs Lovell and Mrs Eddy Year 1 Teachers

Telephone: (01202) 676207 Website: www.st-marys.poole.sch.uk E-mail: office@st-marys.poole.sch.uk